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I am submitting this testimony in favor of SB0222 on behalf of the Maryland Legislative Coalition.  The 

Maryland Legislative Coalition is an association of activists - individuals and grassroots groups in every 

district in the state.  We are unpaid citizen lobbyists and our Coalition supports well over 30,000 

members.   

Our Coalition members support the reduction, recycling, and/or composting of as much packaging waste 

as possible.  We feel that waste materials (particularly plastics, but also including paper and cardboard 

packaging) are becoming a bigger and more expensive problem for the state.  We believe that consumer 

education is important in changing this dynamic.  At the same time, we would like to change the 

behavior of manufacturers, distributors, and sellers to ensure that their products are packaged in 

recyclable or compostable materials, instead of plastics or other materials that our recycling systems 

can’t handle.   

We think this bill will not only be a giant step forward in managing waste materials, but it also sets the 

groundwork for changing the behaviors of the manufacturers, distributors and sellers.  It makes them 

responsible for ensuring that their packaging is recyclable or compostable and makes them come up 

with a disposal plan.  It has them individually (or in combination in what is described as a stewardship 

organization) create the plan and have it approved.  It also creates an Office of Recycling and tasks that 

office with conducting a statewide recycling needs assessment. 

The bill also has teeth, which we feel is an important addition.  There are fines for not following the plan 

and there are fees that would have to be paid to local governments to collect, transport and process the 

packaging.  The reporting requirements imposed would ensure that each individual organization (or the 

stewardship organization) is following the plan. 

Finally, this new process would not hurt small businesses, who are already struggling.  It would target 

large businesses, who make more than $1 million in gross revenues or produce more than 1 ton of 

packaging materials, and it exempts businesses that are part of a franchise. 

We believe this will be game-changing in terms of getting manufacturers and sellers to re-think the kinds 

of packaging they make and sell, which in turn, will help us all become better at reducing waste. 

We support this bill and recommend a FAVORABLE report in committee. 


